Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 2, 2023, the Department of Environmental Protection received a petition for declaratory statement from Jacob D. Varn, Esquire, acting on behalf of the City of Sanford, Florida. The petition requests the Department to answer several questions related to the presence of 1,4-dioxane in the City of Sanford’s water supply wells. The petitioner states that it seeks a declaratory statement based on Rule 28-24.036, F.A.C., and a Restoration Agreement, dated July 15, 2016, in Department’s OGC Case No. 16-0330. 
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Lea Crandall, Agency Clerk, Office of General Counsel, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 35, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000, (850)245-2242; Agency_Clerk@dep.state.fl.us during normal business hours (8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays).
Please refer all comments to: Taylor Coram, Administrative Secretary, Office of General Counsel, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 35, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000.

Persons whose substantial interests may be affected by the requested declaratory statement may file a motion to intervene or a petition for administrative hearing within 21 days from the date of the publication of this notice. A motion or petition must be filed (received by the Clerk) in the Office of General Counsel of the Department at 3900 Commonwealth Boulevard, Mail Station 35, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000.
